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NAVAL ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA





REPORT OF PROCEEDING 
VIC_V00 VICTORIAN SECTION COUNCIL
This Report of Proceeding is forwarded detailing the activities and initiatives undertaken by the Victorian Section and its Sub-sections during 2022. Much has been achieved in the period because of Sub-section interest, engagement, the sense of ownership, and pride.
Initiatives. In 2022 the Section Council committed to a range of initiatives, and these are achieved not necessarily as intended but satisfactorily achieved. To refresh, the Section’s goals were: Communicate well and often at every level, Improve Mandatory Reporting to State and Federal agencies, Embed Commemoration across NAA Victoria, Improve Esprit de Corps, Encourage Advocacy, Improve Recognition for NAA Achievements, Create Section Regulations, Conduct Routine, recurring review of the NAA Constitution, Create a new Sub-section - J. S. Dickson, for remote members, Secure funding for Victorian Section Operating Budget, Develop Process Diagrams for each Section Office Bearer’s position, Apply for a Victorian Veterans Committee Grant, Attend Webinar - accelerate our mission. These achievements formed the basis for short- and long-term objectives.  The Victorian Section is an improved organisation with enhanced information sharing, better transparency, improved business efficiency and effectiveness, improved business decision making, with clear position duties and expectations. With internal funding, two Victorian members will attend a face-to-face workshop, delivered in Melbourne on 20 April 2023, to learn the critical under pinning knowledge to lodge successful funding requests made to philanthropic individuals and organisations in support of Victorian Section projects around the NAA pillars.  The results of the workshop Best Practice Tracker assessed the NAA as follows: no score above two out of five where 5 represents a strong result: Strong Organisational Governance and Leadership, Internal Project Planning and Development, Key Messages, Prospect Identification and Project Matching, Strong Donor Communications and Funding Applications, Funding Success and Reporting of Outcomes and Donor and Funder Engagement and Stewardship. The scoring represents a score of nine out of a possible 35. 
Implementation of the financial delegations, for the Section Treasurer and two other Executive members, as part of the Section’s Finance Steering Committee, is paused until the 2023 AGM approves the proposed collective delegation limit of $2000.00 against any one procurement action. During 2022, the Victorian Section was recognised by the Australian Taxation Office as an organisation that can receive donations. Meanwhile, the Section has reapplied to the Australian Charities Not-for-Profit Council (ACNA) to re-register as a Not-for-Profit. At the time of authoring this report the ACNC has not yet approved the Victorian Section’s re-registration as a Charity Not-for-Profit.
Bereavement. Many Bereavement Badges were issued to NAA member’s widows and where applicable children throughout 2022. The badges were provided by Navy through the Senior Naval Officer Victoria. Securing the Badge for issue to the bereaved continues to be an ongoing issue. Perhaps the unpredictable supply chain could be addressed, with Navy, in more detail by the National President. 

The J. S. Dickson Sub-section. The new Sub-section has been established, to cater for NAA members who are located remotely from an existing Sub-section. The Sub-section Charter has been issued however, the inaugural Annual General Meeting is yet to be convened and office bearers elected. Meanwhile, the Section President, the Section Secretary, and the Section Treasurer act as the provisional office bearers.
General. Funding to sustain Section operating costs remains a serious issue. An options paper identified a range of probable solutions available to the Section Executive and Committee. A final solution is yet to be reached but the range of options are now known as is the degree of effort and resources required. Several options may be implemented to deliver funds to enable the costs of conducting business as usual activities. 
Camaraderie: Each Sub-section actively provides monthly opportunities for members to attend arranged social events often funded from successful grant applications.
Commemoration. The Melbourne Shrine of Remembrance organises Wreath Laying Services aligned with NAA Commemoration milestone dates. These Services are attended routinely by Victorian Section Executive members augmented by individual NAA representation.  The Shrine of Remembrance uploads a livestream of each Service to YouTube and these livestreams are hyperlinked to the Victorian Section webpage for Victorian members to review in their own time, and to provide a sense of involvement. Victorian Sub-sections commemorate each significant date by organising and resourcing local Wreath Laying Services on or as close to milestone dates.
Cadets. Sub-sections continue to engage with Victorian based ANC units. There is some discussion within Victoria Section about the need for ongoing support to ANC units.
Care. With the suggestion of enhanced services made by the Southwestern Sub-section, Care is to be augmented by a different approach: the provision of First Aid Training to interested people, a Welfare FAQ point of reference, to fill the information gap, and a Bereavement Package on the Section webpage. This will form part of the 2023 body of work.
Membership. The National membership database continues to be a source of constant frustration. A great deal of effort and time has been applied across the Victorian Section Sub-sections to improve capitation reporting and timely forwarding of monies from Sub-section to Section and National Council. Some additional assistance is required by the Section Secretary, as the Victorian centre of excellence, at Sub-section level as there is at times resistance to change. That said, the National Membership database is not an accurate reflection of the actual numbers of members within the Victorian Section. Sadly, the confidence in the database is evaporating while the reliance of locally held membership data increases. This inaccurate data does not help the section when creating an Operating and Annual financial budget. 
Moral. Assessed as good.
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23 April 2023

2

[image: image1.png]